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Headmistress  

Dear Parents 

The boys have worked exceptionally hard since 

the start of the new school year and it is now time 

for them to relax and enjoy a short holiday.  Many 

boys in Years 6, 7 and 8 will be sitting secondary 

school entrance examinations and attending  

interviews in the coming weeks and it is particularly 

important that they have time to rest and have  

leisure time during the break, to enable them to 

return to school refreshed and ready for the  

challenges ahead.   

It has been a pleasure meeting so many of you in 

recent weeks and I look forward to further  

discussions at parentsô evenings in November. 

I should like to thank the many boys who gave up 

their Saturday morning last week to help with our 

Open Morning.  They were remarkable  

ambassadors and it was the largest event the 

school has held with over a hundred visitors shown 

around the school and the Cage.  

 

 

  My colleagues and I wish all of you in our school    

  community a wonderful half term holiday. 

Merit Totals 

Richmond -198, Molesey - 266  

Teddington - 236, Sunbury - 200. 

ISEB Pre-test for Year 6 

For boys who are registered for the online 
ISEB Pre-test, this test will take place at 
school on Saturday 4 November from 8.30am
-12.30pm. 
 
Boys do not need to wear school uniform on 
this day. 

Please email Mr Bendelow at: 
information@falconsprep.co.uk 

 to confirm your attendance. 

Half term homework is on Frog.  

Password and usernames are in 

the boys diaries.  
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A very big thank you to all who contributed to the Halloween Bake Sale today. It provided a festive and 
delicious end to half term. Look for pictures and a further update in the next  
newsletter. As the inspection is safely behind us, the boys are al-
lowed to wear Halloween costumes on 31st October, straight 
after half-term. Weôre prepared to be spooked!   

 

Get your tickets now for the James Bond-Themed Falcons  
Christmas Ballð  www.falconspa.org - Saturday, 2nd   
December at the Clayton Hotel. Expect a fabulous evening of  
frivolity with a James Bond twist. The Ã65/person tickets include a 
three-course meal with wine, fizz on arrival and entertainment.  
Get ready to be shaken and stirred! 

 

We are hosting a Second Hand Uniform Sale on Friday, 10th  No-
vember. It will be straight after the Remembrance Assembly 
(approx. 9:30) until 11:00 am in the school cafeteria. The PA will 
sell your items for you and return 50% or you can opt to donate 
the proceeds to the PA. Get in touch with your class rep for  
details. Please Note: Only items with the shield around the Falcon 
can be sold. 

 

 

Year 3 Science  

P.A News  

Year 3ôs Science topic focused teeth. The boys took disclosing tablets and then checked our teeth 

carefully to see where the plaque was.  Then we cleaned our teeth with our own toothbrushes and 

kept cleaning until we had got rid of the plaque. drive out hate; only love can do that 

http://www.falconspa.org
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It has been a fantastic end to this half term with a 
number of excellent matches and games lessons 
taking place. The seniors pitted themselves 
against Arnold House this week as well as a 1st XI 
match against Radnor House. It was also a busy 
week for our U9 sides in the Eaton Square  
Football Tournament and their fixture versus  
Ravenscourt Park. Well done to both U10 sides 
this week who performed very well in their  
matches against Radnor House and Ravenscourt 
Park.  

 

U9 Eaton Square Football Tournament 

Sports News  

Well done to the U9 Earthquakes who represented 
the school in the Eaton Square Football  
Tournament on Monday. Player of the day was  
Alex P. who was excellent in goal throughout the  
tournament.  

 

U9ôs vs RPPS 

Our U9 boys are going from strength to strength at 
the moment with a number of fantastic team per-
formances against Ravenscourt Park. 

 

Earthquakes Man of the match: Hugo W 
Hurricanes Man of the match: Thiago. B 
Volcanoes Man of the match: Harry R 

 

1st XI vs Radnor House 

 Monday saw the 1st XI take on Radnor House at 
St Mary's University in Teddington.  

1st XI Man of the match: Finn S-S 
 

U13ôs vs Arnold House 

1st XI Man of the match: Louay  S-S 

2nd XI Man of the match: Charlie B-P 

3rd XI Man of the match: Clement M 

 

U10A vs Radnor House 

It was a resounding performance for the U10 boys 
against Radnor House, equaling the schools    

record win in the process.  

U10A Man of the match: 
Toby R.  
 

U10E vs RPPS 

For the second week in a 
row the U10E side has 
come away with an  
excellent and hard fought 
result. Well done to all the 
boys on a fantastic 4-0 
win which was one of the 
results of the week for the 
school. 

U10E Man of the match:  
Ludo K-M 

 

U8ôs vs Thomas Fulham - Fri 6th Oct 

 

On Friday 6
th
 October the Year 3 boys played 

Thomasôs Fulham in a number of 5 aside match-
es at Westminster Playing Fields in Chiswick. 
Well done to the boys who all performed  
admirably. 

 

U13 IAPS 6 aside Football Tournament - 

Sat 7th Oct 

 

It was a story of óalmostô for the U13 6 aside team 
on Saturday as they didnôt make it through to the 
latter stages of the tournament. Some very close 
results could have made the day pan out differ-
ently but it was a great effort from those boys 
who played. 

Player of the tournament: Niklas M 

U13 Wetherby Prep Football Tournament - Fri 

6th Oct) 

Well done to the U13 boys who won the 
Wetherby Prep Plate competition on Friday. A 
number of boys performed well in a good team 
effort. 

Player of the tournament: Ryan G. 

Thank you to all the boys for their efforts all weekend 
as well as their excellent behaviour. Mr Coke, Mr  
Leighton
the tour and put in a great amount of effort 
to make the tour a very memorable one for the boys. 
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Music  

Performance Week 

During music lessons in the week commencing 

30 October there is the opportunity for all boys  

who learn an instrument in or out of school to play 

to the class.  Boys must bring their music and  

instrument in order to perform.  

The drum kit and piano are ready for our  

drummers and pianists. I would encourage all 

boys who learn an instrument or have singing  

lessons to take part in performance week . 

 

Drama  

Private Peaceful   

Rehearsals 

 

Our new member of the    

Private Peaceful cast  

Aaditya K (Centre right) en-

joying his first rehearsal with 

Year 7. 

L-R Rory H. Arty D.  

Richard B. Charles W. Louay 

SS. Aaditya K.  

Ryan G. Oliver T Freddie A. 

Louis O. Cameron L.  

Finn SS. 
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English  

Half term is the perfect time to get stuck into 

some exciting books! There have been some  

fantastic recommendations already this year from 

our Reading Leaders in Monday assemblies and 

below are some recommendations from each 

year group on what you can read over half term. 

Donôt forget to fill in your Reading Journal (Years 

3-6) and tell your friends about the books you 

read so you can share your recommendations. 

Why not try out ófamily book clubô as suggested in 

Miss Challisôs recent Reading Workshop and 

have a few members of the family reading the 

same book so you can discuss it when spending 

time  

together. The most suitable books for ófamily book 

clubô are marked with a star below. Please  

remember to visit the staff at The Alligatorôs 

Mouth Childrenôs Bookshop in Richmond if you 

need any further help with choosing great books 

for boys. www.thealligatorsmouth.co.uk 

 

Here are Year 7 with some of their  

recommended reads!  

Artie D, Oliver T, Richard B, Ryan G, Finn SS 

and Louie O  

Year 3 and Year 4  

Aquila ï Norris *  

Free Lance and the Lake of Skulls - Stewart 

Mice of the Round Table ï Leung *  

My Evil Twin is a Supervillain - Solomons 

Dragon Rider - Funke 

Ordinary Jack - Cresswell 

Accidental Billionaire ï McLaughlin *  

Year 5 and Year 6  

Kid Normal - Greg James & Chris Smith 

Eagle in the Snow ï Morpurgo *  

The Incredible Billy Wild - Nadin 

Tales of Terror from the Tunnelôs Mouth  

- Priestley 

Cogheart/Moonlocket - Bunzl 

Hamish and the Gravity Burp - Wallace 

Demon Headmaster ï Cross  

Wonder by RJ Palacio *  

Time Travelling with a Hamster by Ross Welford 

* The Accidental Time Traveller by Janis Mackay 

 

Year 7 and Year 8   

Hacker by Malorie Blackman  

Half Bad Series by Sally Green 

Jackaby by William Ritter 

Hunger Games series by Suzanne Collins  

*(11+ family readers) 

Itch series by Simon Mayo *(11+ family readers)  

All the Things That Could Go Wrong by Stewart 

2a Church Court 

Richmond TW9 1JL 

http://www.thealligatorsmouth.co.uk
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ICT 

The popularity for the school problem of the 

week is growing all the time and the entries for 

this week look just as promising.  

Congratulations go to Alexander B and Max I for 

their correct entries for last week. In the class-

room this week Year 7 have been working hard 

on presenting their financial breakdowns for Fri-

dayôs presentation at Bandai Namco. 

 

 

Mathematics  

In the labs this week, the Common Entrance 

students have been seeing how water and oil 

donôt mix, and how we can separate them back 

into individual beakers using a very nice piece 

of equipment ï the ósquibb-shaped separating 

funnelô 

 

Year 5 have been learning 

about the properties of dif-

ferent metals ï specifically 

their thermal conductivity. 

By sticking a pin to various 

metal rods using a piece of 

butter, and then immersing 

the rods in boiling water, 

the boys saw which one 

conducted heat the best, 

by measuring the speed at which the pins fell 

off. 

Science  

On Monday 9 October School Nurse, Emelie 
Hellgren spoke in assembly to the boys about 
what influenza is and how we can prevent out-
breaks and this week many Year 3 and 4 boys 
received their flu immunisation nasal spray in 
school.  
 
Attached to the Flying Falcon is some information 
on two infectious diseases which are common in 
public settings, such as schools ï these are  
influenza and norovirus.  

Medical Update  



Geography  
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Religious Studies  

The Open Morning saw a lot of excited children 
looking over the Buttermere / South Downs  
Geomorphology and Map Work plaster of Paris 
casts with a few helping to stir the mixture or pour 
in to moulds. 10 made but a lot more needed 
for current pupils to apply their knowledge to them. 
Something to look forward to after half-term! 

A few photos of Year 4 holding the African  
artefacts. Weôve compared the daily life of a school 
child in Sierra Leone with our own ï a few of the 
boys were quite surprised and counted themselves 
very lucky to be living in the UK and at Falcons. 

  
Year 8 have made some good progress, on their 

River Harbourne Investigation write-ups  

combining accurate text and informative  

images /graphic work. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Locations for you at home - can you identify these? 

Specific to Year 6 (but all pupils Year 3-8 
can have a go!)  

Homework over half-term -  
The Great 'Countryfile' (perhaps we can get 
a calendar out of it - the Falconsô Geography 
Calendar for 2018 perhaps) Falcons  

Geography Department Photo competition. 
One photo under the theme of 'Geography 
Today' - could be: a physical feature,  

process, something environmental, human 
geography! Two categories UK and  
Overseas. Huge prizes on offer! 

 6W acting out the Feudal system

Year 5 learning how 

to show respect 

when entering a 

Gurdwara (Sikhism). 
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Latin  

This week, Year 3 boys have been learning school 

equipment vocabulary in their French lesson.  

 

 

 

We are delighted to announce a trip to Pompeii in 

Februaryôs half term for Year 7 and Year 8 pupils. 

Further details in early November. 
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ICT 

French 

Why not develop your coding skills whilst having 

fun this half-term? Microsoftôs Kodu is an  

accessible but powerful programming language 

thatôs completely 

free. 

Download Kodu at 
https://
ko-
du.en.softonic.com/ 

James B    

taking notes  

History Club looking at  

objects from Richmond 

Workhouse with the  

learning officer 

Richard B unpicking oakum  

History  

History 

Club 

Richmond Museum 

https://kodu.en.softonic.com/
https://kodu.en.softonic.com/
https://kodu.en.softonic.com/
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Art & Design  

Art Room Displays 

We have finally completed 
our pop-up books. 

 

Year 3 DT Projects 


